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Government
of
Saskatchewan
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Minister of Labour Relations
and Workplace Safety
Legislative Building
Regina, SK Canada 545 0B3

April 12, 2018

Ms. Beverly MaclLeod

Executive Director

Association of Consulting Engineering Companies
Suite 12, 2010 - 7th Avenue

REGINA SK S4R 1C2

Dear: Ms. MaclLeod

I am pleased to inform you that The Mines Regulations, 2018 have been approved and will come
into force on April 6, 2019.

As you may be aware, the delay in the coming into force of the regulations was to provide
organizations with time to prepare and come into compliance with the new requirements. Since
the regulations do not take effect for one year, they cannot be found in the Saskatchewan
Publication Centre under The Saskatchewan Employment Act; but rather can only be found in the
April 6, 2018 edition of The Saskatchewan Gazette. A link to the regulations has been provided
for your convenience:
publications.gov.sk.ca/freelaw/documents/gazette/part2/2018/G2201814.pdf

Some of the significant changes in The Mines Regulations, 2018 include the introduction of:

* anasset management plan, which requires employers and owners to develop a plan for the
inspection and maintenance of all fixed assets not already covered by a prescribed inspection
program;

e asafety equivalency process that enables employers to apply for a variance from the existing
regulations if a process or technology equals or exceeds the level of health and safety setin
the regulations;

* new explosives provisions which harmonize with the federal Act and regulations;

e arequirement for each hoist to have a preventive hoist maintenance program;

e afire risk mitigation strategy approved by a professional engineer and the occupational
health committee; and

® amaximum airborne contaminant level and testing standards for diesel particulate matter.
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I'would like to take this opportunity to thank you again for your participation in the review of The
Mines Regulations, 2003. Your assistance has helped develop regulatory changes which will
improve worker safety in the mining industry now and into the future.

Sincerely,

U o

Don Morgan, Q.C.

cc: Michael J.R. Carr, Deputy Minister, Labour Relations and Workplace Safety
Ray Anthony, Executive Director, Occupational Health and Safety



